limitations inherent in the nature of a prototype and the
actual usefulness of the interaction design strategies
being evaluated by the user study.

Figure 3. An example of a photo
taken by FridgeCam.

To ease the burden of manual data entry, a two step
click-through process has been introduced: A user
selects a food type, then the food item and quantity.
Furthermore, we are currently responding to this design
challenge by also exploring new ways of offering
additional value and incentives to users. Extra features
to be trialled that may justify the current burden of
data entry include an advanced system that matches
recipe suggestions to available food items as well as
allows for personal recipe variations to be shared with
others; communicating the availability of excess food
items to friends or neighbours and publishing of fridge
inventory lists or photos with other users for
comparison or social purposes, such as potluck dinners.
An evaluation of this process is currently being
undertaken through testing the application with study
participants. Two user studies, each involving five
participants are currently being undertaken.

Conclusion
The EatChaFood app has been designed to facilitate a
reduction in household expired food waste by
increasing the awareness and knowledge of users about
their stored food. We hope the implications of the
findings will be valuable, building on current knowledge
in interaction design and HCI with respect to both
behaviour change strategies and food waste research.
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